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The Village of Sleepy Hollow, Illinois

One Thorobred Lane
Sleepy Hollow, lllinois 60118

Village Hall 426-6700 Village Clerk 428-2266
Village President:  426-6822 Building Department 428-3388
Robeased §/293

EXECUTIVE SESSTON June 4, 1990

Meeting of the Regular Session adjourned into Executive Session at
10:30PM for the purpose of ‘discussing personnel. Present were Pres-—
ident Peterson; Trustees Harney, Roberts, Shields, Tennis, and
Ward; Deputy Clerk Olson; and Village Clerk McKeown.

T. Clerk requested matters concerning Personnel be brought up in
Executive Session so problems could be ironed out in private and not
in front of the employees.

2. Clerk presented a report on Life Tnsurance. Travelers Life Tns—
urance will be terminated at 7/1 along with the Health Tnsurance.
Lindemann went out for quotes for us. As of today he has received only
T - Maccabees Life Insurance Company. He will have to get a requote
Life Tnsurance due to the changes in slary in the budget (insurance

is based on 1X salary) The monthly premium is to be near $66 a month.
They have also quoted on AD & D. We have not had AD & D before. As

with the Life this will have to be requoted, but the monthly premium
should be about $18. Trustees concurred to give the employees

AD & D to match Life amounts.

3. Clerk presented a report on how the work hours have been admin-
istered for Police, Finance, Office and Public Work Depts. for
‘full-time, part-time, and seasonal employees. Nothing is to be
determined on defining full-time and part-time employees until
Johnson and Montalbano have reviewed to see how their part-time
averaged
workers will be affected by a break of 30 hours a week during 12
months (fiscal or calendar year)

(a) Trustees discussed the water clerk hours as she now works
30 hours per week. Perhaps she could work less hours if billing
went back to bi-monthly. One of the reasons for going monthly was
to have monthly readingsto determine leakages. But meters are being
read bi-monthly. Noted another reason for monthly billing was cash
flow.- and another was increased income due to interest. Noted tha t
the increased costs of postage, cards, and labor might offset savindgs
from interest . Amount of interest was estimated at $200 a month.
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//' (b) Tennis was very concerned over the lack of employee eval-
fations for 5/1/90 Budget.

(c) Noted we spent $18,000 on computers the last fiscal

ar. Some concern was expressed over the amount requested this
ydar. Trustees expressed concern over the money saved or not saved
bringing our financial work in-house. Trustees discussed the need

or a payroll program. Some felt it is more cost effective to keep
%t farmed out to Robert F. White.
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/ (d) Trustees discussed the need for cross training. They con- i
c

urred Terri, Linda, and Becky should stay up front.

(&) Concern was expressed over the lack of chain of command.
None of the Trustees felt they had the time to be in charge of the
Front Office. Since the Clerk spends the most amount of time at
the Village Hall, she is to be responsible for the Front Office.

Roberts moved with a second from Harney to adjourn-.the Meeting.
Meeting was adjourned at 11:40PM
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